Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 10th March 2014 at 7.30pm
1. Present – Cllr Lintott (Chair), Cllr.s Bennion, Boswell, Coulson Croucher, Jackson, Stanley and Morford
2. Apologies for Absence – none
3. Minutes of last meeting
      Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record
4. Matters Arising - none
5. Declarations of interest – none
6. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated. 
7. County Councillor’s Report  -  County Councillor Burroughes was unable to attend the meeting but sent a report
He wrote of the announcement to make superfast speeds (24 mbps) available to 85% of the county. He also wrote of SCC portion of the council tax to be frozen at its 2010/11 level for the fourth year in a row.

SCC is also in partnership with the National Apprenticeship Service and is offering £1500 to employers who employ 16-24 year olds through the scheme. 
Suffolk has been recognised for its work on a national scheme which aims to improve the employability for young people leaving care. We have a duty to support vulnerable people young and old. When young people leave care it is important we do all we can to help them secure, long turn future in work, and this award is vindication of SCC’s efforts to achieve this.

Residents with an age-related pass will automatically receive a new one without the need to complete any forms. Pass holders will this receive before 31 March 2014. Disabled-persons pass holders who qualify as a result of a disability which means they are unable to obtain a driving licence or have a long term effect on their ability to walk will have received a renewal form to complete. All other Disabled-persons pass holders will receive their new pass automatically before 31 March 2014. Residents who do not receive their new pass are urged to call the information line on 0845 6000659 after 31 March 2014. As an alternative to free travel passes, the council offers a benefit to those living in remote areas or with severe disability in the form of travel vouchers that can be used towards the cost of community transport, taxis or private hire vehicles. Travel voucher-holders will have received a renewal form, also for completion before 31st March 2014.  

SCC is determined to help people stay connected and remain independent. They know that travel passes are a key part of this and we urge those who are entitled to them to fill in their renewal form as soon as possible. 
8. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters. Clerks to chase up the Clock maintenance people.
b) Cheque confirmation for Amenity Fund for Newsletter £39 and confirmation for S137 of £25 each for CAB, EAAA, Marie Curie, Disability Advice service, AGE UK, British Red Cross and Home Start. Cheque authorisation for Clerks Salary for £284.48, Non Taxable clerks admin £78 and PAYE £71.20

c) Amenity Fund Bids – none received

d) Amenity Fund Rules for discussion – After a full discussion it was agreed that Cllr Lintott contact the previous Chair to find out if the rules can be rewritten and Clerk to check her files. Cllr’s Bennion and Jackson to form a working group with Cllr Lintott to formulate the rules for presentation at the next meeting.                            Cllrs/CS
e) Appointment of Internal Auditor – John Carrington has agreed to act as internal auditor.                                                                                  
9. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – none 
d) Decisions - none
10. Reports -
a) Police Report – PCSO Mann attend meeting and reported that there was no crimes committed in Rendham for the period 
b) Nothing to report from Neighbourhood Watch/Village Happenings. 
c) VHMC – Cllr Coulson reported that there will be additional security lighting installed. The issue of the path and the picket fence to be tidied plus additional signage for the disabled access installed. The VHM committee is also getting estimates for repair work to the window ledges and the flat roof.                                         
d) High ways and Footpaths –The Clerk contacted Suffolk County Council Highways about Sandy Lane and was told that the potholes did not meet their criteria although two holes have since been repaired. The leaking water still a problem by Eastview still to be resolved although SCC enquired as to who owned the land.
e) SALC – As Cllr. Boswell is unable to continue with representing the Council at SALC and  Cllr. Morford agreed to take over the responsibility.                                     
f) Tree Warden – no report received
g) PARK – no report received
h) Village Website – Nothing to report
11. Rendham Green - Chairman Roger Lintott and Parish Clerk Chris Salmon met with Suffolk Wildlife Trust to gain advice on the way forward for the Green. The Council are now in receipt of the report and have decided to prepare a plan to take the first stage forward in the autumn/winter, that of clearing the blackthorn from the lower end of the Green. Cllr Lintott to contact Matthew Greenburgh to take things forward. To enable everyone to view the report it is published on the Rendham website on the home page Copy of the report to be sent also to the people who attended the meeting in November.                                                Cllr. Lintott/CS
12. Faster Broadband meeting – Representatives from the Bruisyard, Cransford, Rendham (Chairman Roger Lintott and Cllr Coulson) and Sweffling Parish Councils met with the Director and Project Manager of the 'Better Broadband for Suffolk' programme on Wed 19th February to understand how and when the programme would deliver a higher speed broadband service in the four villages. The notes to the meeting have been put on to the website and information entered into the newsletter for the Street.                                                                              CS
13. Clerks Resignation – Chris Salmon the current Parish Clerks has offered her resignation as of the end of September 2014. Job Description, Person Specification and application forms etc have been prepared. Details of the vacancy to go in the newsletter in The Street. Date for responses are the 10th may 2014                                                                                           CS
14. Parish Recorder – Carol Twinch has agreed to be the Parish Recorder and is already a member to the Suffolk Local Historical Society
15. Parish Noticeboard – The Clerk to prepare more information concerning the noticeboard, size costs etc. She will also contact Graham Peck District Cllr. to enquire whether any funds can be obtained from his Community Enabling Budget.                                                                     CS                                                                                                           
16. Matter arising from the January Parish Council meeting not listed - none
17. Any Other Business – 

a) The Suffolk Preservation Society have sent a letter to enquire whether the Parish Council wish to join. 
18. Parish Council dates for year 2014 

	Parish Meeting
	May 12th
	7.00pm

	Annual Parish Council Meeting
	May 12th
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	July 14th
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	September 8th
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	November 10th
	7.30pm
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